Dear Mr.Chairman,
my name is Wolfgang Kleinwächter, I am a Professor from the University of Aarhus and speak here on behalf of members of the Civil Society Internet Governance Caucus.

The Internet Governance Caucus is pleased with the progress which has been reached so far. We are in particular pleased that the majority of interventions see the forthcoming Internet Governance Forum in November 2006 in Athens not only as a single event but as part of a process. As you remember, the Tunis Summit has decided that the IGF should continue at least until 2010. 
As you have sad this morning, Mr. Chairman, the whole IGF process is an experiment. We are entering new territory. This is a chance to invent something which is really new and can produce extra innovative value. Insofar the first Forum is indeed of special importance because the way how the first Forum is organized will determine to a high degree how we process from Athens to Rio and to the forthcoming forums until 2010.  As I said already the Internet Governance Caucus sees the IGF as process where the annual Forums are highlights, but where a lot of work has to be done also between the forums. 
With regard ot the 1st Forum in November 2006, we would support what the Brazilian delegation has said that between plenaries at the first and last day of the Athens Forum there should be two days reserved for four to six workshops. In our understanding, the plenaries should take into consideration not only special subjects but also the horizontal and cross cutting issues like 

1. development 
2. human rights – in particular privacy and free speech - and 

3. good governance

With regard to the workshops we would like to see, inter alia the following aspects included

1. if the IGF discusses cybersecurity, it has to include privacy issues. 

2. access and development are of crucial importance, but this includes next to infrastructure and interconnection costs also human capacity building, training and education

3. we would also see a need to continue the discussion on global public policy issues with regard to the management of critical internet resources and issues related to enhanced cooperation

4. we believe, that the WSIS principles – like transparency, openness and multistakeholderism - have not only fully respected in all proceedings of the IGF but should be further developed by introducing new work methods, and innovative practices as it has been indicated already by you, Mr Chairman in your morning intervention.

5. we want so see also some outcomes. The IGF has, as we know, no decision making capacity, but it should be more than a talking shop. If good ideas and strong arguments are produced during the forum and will find its way into recommendations, relevant bodies will take this into consideration when they make decisions and so the process, stimulated by the IGF, will have a concrete and practical effect. 

Furthermore the detailed preparation of the IGF itself is of crucial importance. The IGF Advisory Group will have on Monday and Tuesday two days to discuss it. The Internet Governance Caucus proposes that the Advisory Group should consider methods like open call for papers or building expert groups to prepare in detail the individual plenaries and workshops. Good preparation will decide to a high degree wether the Athens meeting will become a success or an outstanding success. 

Finally Mr. Chairman, let me inform you also about an initiative, a large number of members of the international research and academic community has undertaken in the last months. There is the project now under discussion to form a “Global Internet Governance Academic Network “ - the acronym would be GIGANet - to bring researches from all over the world together into a process of “enhanced communication”. So far more than 40 academic institutions from all over the world are included in the initiative. The GIGANet could become a partner of the IGF. We had some preparatory meetings in the last months in different places like Malta, Wellington, Singapore and Washington. Bill Drake organized yesterday another small meeting here in the Geneva Institute for Higher International Studies. A next preparatory meting will take place within a forthcoming academic symposium under the umbrellla of the ICA and the IAMCR, two global international academic institutions, in Germany, June 15 – 18, 2006. This meeting will discuss inter alia the design and outline of such a GIGANet. And there is also a plan that the network will organize a special academic symposium at the eve of the Forum on Sunday, 29 October, 2006. 

Thank you Mr. Chairman

